
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Newsletter April, 2018 

 

 

Spring has finally arrived after several snow storms have made their way across the country to our county.  The 

weather folks even started naming the snow storms.  Although one of those storms left its mark on our church 

building, that too will be repaired.   

Spring also brings a time of renewal for St. Paul’s in more ways than one.  Thank you to everyone who made church 

clean-up day a success.  Also, thanks to the Eagle Scout, Justin, who spearheaded the refurbishment of the playground.    

April is going to be a time for us to prepare for the ordination of Deacon Pomrenke as the Pastor for St. Paul’s Church.  

We will be having a voter’s meeting on 15 April after the 10:30 service in the sanctuary.  Not only we will the 

congregation be voting for accepting Pastor Pomrenke’s commitment to St. Paul’s, but also our commitment to 

supporting him and his family.   

The voter’s meeting in April will also include council and committee reports.  If you have any specific topics that you 

wish to discuss at the voter’s meeting, please contact the church office secretary.   

Dear Lord, Thank You for all of the blessings that you have bestowed on the congregation of St. Paul’s.  With the 

renewal of spring upon us, please strengthen our faith in You.  Guide us with Your wisdom as we continue to expand 

Your ministry in southern Maryland.  Amen. 
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The Little Children and Jesus – Matthew 19:13-15 

The little children were brought to Jesus for Him to place His hands on them and 
pray for them.  But the disciples rebuked those who brought them. Jesus said, 

“Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of 
heaven belongs to such as these.” 

 
 
Greetings from the Sunday school. We continue to come together each Sunday and learn more about the amazing 

love God has for us. 

The Sunday School has been collecting children’s books, packages of stickers and both children and adult reading 

glasses to send to Nicaragua with Kathe Vachalek in May.   She travels there as a volunteer with “Hope Without 

Borders”, a mission outreach trip sponsored by Concordia University in Wisconsin where she is currently finishing her 

studies to become a nurse practitioner. A basket has been placed in the Narthex for the children to place their 

donations. 

Don’t forget to clear your calendar for this year’s Vacation Bible School called “Shipwrecked”, where kids will learn the 

truth that Jesus carries them through life’s storms. This year VBS will be June 25 – June 29th. VBS is always an exciting, 

fun and faith building experience for all who participate, but it takes a lot of hard work from as many volunteers as we 

can get. If you can help out this year please talk to this year’s VBS Leader, Meredith Johnson.  

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

“Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts.” Col. 3:15 
In His Service, Brenda Bowling 
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A View from the Pew 
 
 Some thoughts on sharing the Good News  ╬ “Another great light has gone out of this 
world. And now who will go forth and carry Christ’s message?” 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

In the late 40’s, I occasionally heard Dr. Grahams radio ministry, but watching a 1949 televised 

Crusade his message literally scared the “hell out of me.” This man knew what the Bible was saying 

and I recognized that I too was sinful and unclean even though I had been in church all my life.  I 

needed to begin a repentant life and share the Good News.  Dr. Graham’s expositions of scriptures 

are simple yet profound.   Several months ago while preparing for worship at St. Paul’s, I tuned my 

radio to WAVA 105.9 and heard an old recorded message by the Evangelist once more 

proclaiming the gospel.  I so wish that we all have such zeal for Christ. 

 

Dr. Graham’s foundation continues with others at the pulpit and I pray that their message (and 

ours) may always be grounded in scripture alone, faith alone and by God’s Grace alone.  Well, 

who at St. Paul’s will go forth and carry Christ’s light for the world? (perhaps even to some who are in 

church) Matt 5: 14 "You are the light of the world. A town built on a hill cannot be hidden.  Are people able 

to see your light?  On the back of our bulletin we have the theme in bold type;  

“We Entered to Worship… We Exit to Witness!” 

May our worship always be in truth and spirit and our witnessing continue daily by word and deeds.  
John 4:35 “Do you not say, ‘There are yet four months, then comes the harvest’? Look, I tell you, lift up your 

eyes, and see that the fields are white for harvest.”   
Therefore, prepare today with prayer and Study, Study, Study God’s Scriptures. 

Become that great light for Christ in St. Mary’s and beyond! 

       
 

 

 

 

Evangelist Billy Graham took Christ literally when Jesus 

said in Mark 16:15 “Go ye into all the world and 

preach the Gospel to every creature.” 

Mr. Graham preached the Gospel to more people in 

live audiences than anyone else in history—nearly 215 

million people in more than 185 countries and 

territories—through various meetings, including 

Mission World and Global Mission. Hundreds of 

millions more have been reached through television, 

video, film, and webcasts.  Source: billygraham.org 

 

  Nov 17, 1918   ╬   Feb 21, 2018 
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We want to make sure that our congregation knows of this great resource for building strong marriages! 
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St. Paul’s Inspirations 
 

 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.   Philippians 4:13 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

  Page 6    

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
4/1 - Stephen Stowers          4/25 – James Short                                          
4/9 - Jessalyn Mehrkam      4/27 – Matthew Mehrkam 
4/11 - Betty Ann Wathen   4/29 – Gayle Gepert 
4/15 - Sally Gheen 
4/21 – Melissa Chew 
 
 

                     

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 
4/3 – Gene & Cathy Bostwick 
 
 

  
  

01 02 03 04 05 06 07 
 

 
 

 
     

08 09 10 11 12 13 14 
 

Service Times: 

8:00 & 10:30 am 

Sunday School @ 9:00 am 

Adult Bible Class 9:15 am 

  

 
 

Venturing 
7 pm 

CEB Main 
Room 

 

 
  

Council Mtg. 
6:30 pm 

 

 
 
 
 

 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
 

Service Times: 

8:00 & 10:30 am 

Sunday School @ 9:00 am 

Adult Bible Class 9:15 am 
 

CONGREGETIONAL VOTER 
MTG after 10:30 svc 

 

 
 

Venturing 
7 pm 

CEB Main 
Room 

 
 

  
 

Elders Mtg. 
6:30 pm 

  

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
 

Service Times: 

8:00 & 10:30 am 

Sunday School @ 9:00 am 

Adult Bible Class 9:15 am 

 

 
 

Venturing 
7 pm 

CEB Main 
Room 

  
 

 

 
 
 

  
 

29 30      
 

Service Times: 

8:00 & 10:30 am 

Sunday School @ 9:00 am 

Adult Bible Class 9:15 am 

 

  

 
 

Venturing 
7 pm 

CEB Main 
Room 
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St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 

37707 New Market Turner Road 
Mechanicsville, MD  20659-3075 
Sunday Services:  
Traditional - 8:00 and 10:30 am 
Sunday School:   9:00 am  
Adult Bible Study: 9:15 am  
Office Hours   Mon.-Thurs. 9:00 am – 1:00 pm 
Phone: 301.884.5184      Fax:  301-884-2063 
Website:  www.stpaulssomd.org 
Email:  stpaulslcmsmd@netzero.net 
Facebook: St. Paul’s Lutheran 
 

 

Connecting with Jesus, each other, & Southern Maryland 

 

 

Connecting with Jesus, each other, & Southern Maryland 
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